Board Meeting 

June 11, 2014

In Attendance: D. Bagdasarian; K. Cotter; A. Gonzalez; N. Irving; 

S. Irving; M. Mutty; C. Redman; E. Speh

Guest: B. York

Approval of June 4th Minutes
· Language discussed on amount designated to Bug Light in the balance of this Rotary year (to include proceeds from the Wilcox estate sale) and carried over to 2014-15 in restricted funds.  The board wants to restrict $5,523 for Bug Light, to be used as the Bug Light Committee deems necessary for maintenance of the lighthouse.
· Minutes unanimously approved

Internal Budget – Marc

· 2014-15 Budget unanimously approved

· Reminder that we have $6-7K sitting in a bank accruing minimal interest.

External Budget – Nancy

· We had a surplus of $37K this fiscal year.

· Items discussed:

· Sea Cadets.  Tony recommended unspent funds for Sea Scouts that has been disbanded ($1250) be given to the Sea Cadets-a like minded and very successful organization that has helped us at the tree lot and Bug Light. – Unanimously Approved

· Summer tuition program at SPSH.  The tuition is $225 (clarification needed on if this amount is per student or per class) Concern was expressed that these requests should be given to us (through Tom next year) by the senior social worker at each high school.  This policy will be put in place for the next fiscal year.  In the interim $$1125 was proposed (for 5 slots or classes) and unanimously approved.

· Additional RYLA scholarship: one recipient had to drop out.  Mike filled the slot with someone he’d put on the waiting list unaware that Ilse had already offered the slot to someone else.  Unanimously approved an additional slot at $300.

· Hassle to Tassel Program.  They requested our club go to $400 next year as they had a shortfall of $100 this year.  Proposal to give them an additional $200 for this year and increase next year to $400.  Unanimously Approved.

· South Portland Food Cupboard.  People who have seen it feel that their greatest need is a new (used) van or putting $ into fixing the current one up.  Board decided to talk to Sybil about our willingness to put some seed $ toward a van if she could find matching funds.  Dave will speak to her about this.  In the meantime a proposal to give them $2K now was unanimously approved.

· Judy’s Pantry: $1000 was proposed and unanimously approved.

· Children’s Garden – motion to give this project an additional $500 was unanimously approved.  Note: when voted on this at the May meeting, we were unaware of the surplus.

· Shelter Box.  We had discussed at the beginning of this fiscal year that we would give them another $1K if we had money left at the end of the year.  This amount was unanimously approved.

· Partners for World Health.  We had also sited this organization at the beginning of the year as being a beneficiary of remaining funds,  $1K was unanimously approved.

· Balance will be put into next year’s budget.  At this time, that amount is $23,263.08 - but there might be some outstanding expenses for the VA2K race that have not come in yet.

Respectfully submitted,

Ellie Speh

Next Board Meeting: July 9th after our regular meeting.

